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Dear Siblings in Christ, 
 
How would you answer the following questions 
from an unchurched though seriously curious new 
neighbor, co-worker, in-law, or friend? 
 

-Why do you believe that there is a God who  
created the universe? 

-What makes you think that Jesus is the Messiah 
and what does that even mean? 

-What is the Holy Spirit? 
 
Even as a priest of Jesus Christ who is devoted to 
sharing the Good News of the Gospel, I find myself 
a little caught off guard when such questions are 
asked. I get nervous. I stammer. My mind races with 
where I should begin in answering.  
 
I have six years of seminary education under my 
belt plus 13 years of ordained ministry during which 
I have continued to read and study, yet I still get 
nervous answering such deep and personal  
questionséand not just deep and personal, but  
extremely important questions. 
 
As Christians, we are called to continually educate 
ourselves about who God is in both personal and 
theological terms. That is, we must strive to know 
God and Christ and the Holy Spirit not only with 
our emotional hearts, but also with our intellectual 
minds. But, how seriously do we take up the  
responsibility of continual study in our faith lives? 
 
In the Book of Common Prayer (p. 308), after a new 
Christian is baptized, the priest prays a beautiful 
prayer which says, in part, ñéGive them an  
inquiring and discerning heart, the courage to will 
and to persevere, a spirit to know and to love you, 
and the gift of joy and wonder in all your works. 
Amen.ò This prayer serves as a reminder that, as 
Christians, we are to have óinquiring heartsô and a 
óspirit to know God.ô The ógift of wonderô demands 
that our thirst for more knowledge of God and His 
love for us should be unquenchable. 
 
Iôm giving every single Christian soul at Emmanuel 
a challenge. On Sunday, January 22 our Adult  
Education Forum at 9:15 a.m. will begin a new and 
exciting series from the Episcopal Church titled 
ñPilgrim: A Course for the Christian Journey.ò  

This course will be an excellent opportunity for 
learning, sharing, and connecting with others in our 
parish. 
 
If the questions listed above by our unchurched 
friend or family member would make you nervous 
or uncertain about how to answer, then this course 
will be a huge blessing in your Christian life. Even 
if youôre confident in your answers, learning should 
never end. The investment in time is only 45 
minutes per week between services on Sunday. The 
books are less than $10 each and anyone who needs 
a scholarship book will be covered. 
 
To ensure that we order the correct number of 
books, we are asking for pre-registrations. Please 
sign up on the list outside the parlor by Wednesday, 
January 11 or by emailing frchris@emmanuelrc.org 
or calling me at 605-342-0909). 
 
Peace in Christ Jesus, 

 
 

From the Rector 

Fr. Chris Roussell 
  Rector 

mailto:frchris@emmanuelrc.org
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From the Senior Warden 

 
        
I hope you all had a blessed Christmas season and were able to spend time with family and 
friends. 2016 was a busy and challenging year, but I hope that overall it was good to you.  I 
hope you made memories and had the opportunity to try something new!   
 
My journey as Senior Warden provided plenty of opportunities for personal and spiritual 
growth in 2016, and Iôm incredibly grateful for that. Iôm grateful for the trust you all have 
placed in me to lead the Vestry and be a caretaker of our church family.  Iôve done my best 
to live up to the responsibilities of my role. 
 
Iôm also grateful for all of you!  Thank you, members of the Emmanuel family, for  

everything you do!  From the volunteer work in the community and beyond, to a successful Stewardship 
campaign, to the enormous effort put forth by so many of you in our Strategic Planning project and so much 
more!   
 
It is especially exciting to see our Strategic Plan move from the planning phase to the ñdoingò phase.  Many 
great ideas and objectives came out of the planning process and in 2017 we will begin to realize the fruits of 
our labor. There is much more to come on this ï so get ready! 
 
I hope your 2017 gets off to a great start. Thank you again, Emmanuel!  Michael Luciano 
 
 

 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church's men's fellowship meeting is focused on 
making friends and getting together for fellowship, learning and  
sharing life experiences. The last meeting of the men's fellowship was 
on Tuesday December 20. It was a wonderful get together.  
 
This was our second meeting and while many of us have been sharing 
a common worship service at Emmanuel we had never really come  
together in friendship. After sharing food and fellowship at the  
Meadowbrook Golf Course club house/Marco's Pizza many new 
friendships have been established.  
 
Our plan to meet twice a month at Marco's Pizza has 

worked well and we will continue that practice in the new year. Because of the holidays we 
will not be meeting again until 2017. We will continue to meet at the Meadowbrook Golf 
Course club house/Marco's Pizza in the new year on January 17 at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

For more information you can contact Tom Slaughter  
at TESlaughter@outlook.com  

or  
Dave Hill at dhill3420@vastbb.net  

 

Michael Luciano 
Senior Warden 

Menõs Group Update 

Tom Slaughter 

Dave Hill 

mailto:TESlaughter@outlook.com%3cmailto:TESlaughter@outlook.com
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New òLarge Printó Books of Common Prayer 

LARGE PRINT OPTIONS 
 
The ECW has generously donated several new 
large print Books of Common Prayer. If you are 
in need of one during a service please ask the 
usher. They will also be available in the transept.  
 
There are also large print bulletins available  
every Sunday. Again, just ask the usher that 
morning and they will be happy to assist you 
with that need. 

I know youôre busy, but I hope youôre not too busy to spend a minute reflecting with me on 
the Christmas season. Even though last yearôs season went well I didnôt make it to the man-
ger, myself. Not that I didnôt circle around it, waving to the shepherds and wise men, 
checking out Mary and Joseph, looking for angel dust. But my eyes were too locked in on 
the music scores to look into the babyôs face. Christmas was a little hollow and Iôm not  
going to let that happen again. As a matter of fact, Iôm going to look at Christmas from  
inside the manger this year! So, move over Baby Jesus!  
  
They say you came to bring us some good news from God. Is it true that God loves us and 
wants us to flourish?  Is that what youôre going to tell us? Thatôs a big order for a newborn. 
Right now, I see the glow of light surrounding you as you sleep. If you opened your eyes, 

you would see me first - even though you would prefer seeing your mom. I just need to be here for a few 
minutes, to absorb some of your glory. When I sit on the organ bench, Iôm going to need a 
little of your light to illuminate the notes Iôm going to play. Iôm going to need your help 
changing them into music-music that proves Iôve really met you. There are people waiting 
outside the stable to see you, just as there will be people waiting in the  
sanctuary to hear me. In my playing, let them hear your soft breathing, your low cries, and 
your heartbeat for humanity. 
 
You have been embedded into the created world, just as I am embedded in my congregation. 
Let some of the music I make ripple into the world outside the sanctuary doors, just as your 
life has rippled down through the ages! You have touched the entire world with the  
message the angels sang, òPeace on earth, good will to all!ò Let me have a small part in 
carrying the love you brought with you. Amen. 

JoAnn Edstrom 
Organist 

From the Organ Bench 

ñChristmas Reflectionsò 
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ECW Advent Luncheon 

 7, 2016 
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